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REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE O N  THE PRESIDENT’S ADDRESS. 
Your committee, to which was referred the address of the President, begs leave 

to report as follows: 
The recommendation that the Association continue to bear its share of the 

expense of the publication of the Syllabus is approved, as the continuation of the 
work of the Syllabus Committee is a matter of prime importance to the cause of 
pharmaceutical education in every phase of which the American Pharmaceutical 
Association is deeply interested. 

The recommendation that the Association undertake the publication of the 
Book of Recipes, of a popular character covering a wide range, is approved and 
the Council is recommended by the Committee to take the necessary steps to 
carry this recornmendation into effect, due care being exercised in the compila- 
tion of the recipes so that they may prove uniformly reliable. 

The recommendation that steps be taken to complete the organization of a 
National Legislative Conference is approved and your committee recommend that 
it be referred to  the Section on Education and Legislation for further con- 
sideration. 

The recommendation that an active campaign for members be continued is 
concurred in. 

The suggestion of the President regarding the necessity for having all who 
dispense drugs in any way made amenable to the laws governing the traffic in 
drugs, is commended, and we recommend that the subject be referred to the 
Committee on Education and Legislation for further action. 

The recommendation that the Association appoint delegates to  the Inter- 
national Pharmaceutical Congress should, in our opinion, be referred to the 
Council for action. 

The recommendation that the ceremony of installation of officers should be 
conducted in a manner more nearly commensurate with the dignity of the 
occasion is concurred in, and your committee recommends that the subject be 
referred to  the Committee on Reorganization and Revision of the By-Laws. 

In conclusion, your committee wish to commend the address of the President 
as a whole for its eminently sound, sane and conservative .views, giving evidence 
as it does, of a careful and conscientious study of the needs of the organization 
and a sound judgment regarding the best methods of caring for those needs. 

Respectfully, 
F. W. MEISSNER, JR., 
A. V. PEASE, 
OTTO F. CLAUS, 
CASWELL A. MAYO, 
JOHN C. WALLACE, Chairman. 




